
                                              Village of Crooksville 

                                         Council Workshop Meeting 

                                                 October 9, 2023 

 

Mayor Mohler calls the meeting to order with the following council members present: Mr. 

Hampton, Mr. Loomis, Mr. Redfern, Ms. Smith and Mr. Walters. Lacey Tumblin and Courtney 

Edwards were also present. Mr. Locke was absent.  

First up on the agenda, members from the Village of Roseville were present to discuss the 

meeting that they had in May with the Council. They stated that they were informed that the 

council still had questions and that they hadn’t heard what those questions were yet. There was a 

lengthy discussion regarding the payment.  Roseville handed out an Excel spreadsheet explaining 

that they felt that Crooksville owed them $32,337.98.  Another lengthy discussion regarding a 

25% “discount” that Roseville said was given to Crooksville by a former Fiscal Officer.  Lacey 

and Adam discuss that both Villages, not just Crooksville, need to pay that back, because both 

Villages were given that “discount”. The council needs to have an Executive Session to discuss 

the difference between what they feel is billed and owed.  

The council went into Executive Session. 

The Council is out of Executive Session with no official decisions having been made. 

Next, Mrs. Tumblin stated that the Cherry Lane project has begun. The roof out at the water plant 

should be started by next week. She received a new quote for the Beaumont building from 

Dodson to match up to Kerns and has insurance for both guys. Dodson’s quote for the metal roof 

is $51,000 and Kerns came in at $47,650.00. They agreed to go with Keirns and will put it on the 

agenda for Monday. 

Mayor Mohler stated that the County Engineer called, and they have marked for paving, and they 

should be getting the 2023 paving started.  

Next up, Mayor Mohler also discussed updating the Capital Improvements thoughts and ideas 

list. There was a brief discussion on some of those. 

Next, Mr. Redfern stated that he had been researching for grants for the Industrial Dr project. He 

has been in contact with ODOT and states that Ben Boyer said our best chance for sidewalk and 

curbing and streetlighting is through TAP (Transportation Alternative Program).  

Without any further discussion, the meeting is adjourned. 

 

____________________________________        ____________________________________ 

Chris Mohler                                                          Courtney Edwards 

Mayor                                                                     Fiscal Officer 



 

 

 

 

 

 


